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April 78,2024

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
US Department of Tra nsportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE

Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secreta ry Buttigieg,

The Town of Kitty Hawk is in support of the North Carolina Department of Transportation
(NCDOT) Turnpike Authority's application for a Multimodal Project Discretionary Grant (MPDG)

The grant is intended to aid in the construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge, and it will be

submitted to the U.S. Department ofTransportation.

The Outer Banks faces many hardships due to its precious but also isolated qualities. The Outer
Banks is a strip of barrier islands; composed of these islands are many towns and villages, all
serving as homes for full-time residents and a vacation spot for 4-6 million visitors year after
yea r.

Currently, there is only one crossing of the Currituck Sound on the coast of North Carolina,
which is the Wright Memorial Bridge on US 158. This bridge connects a Northeast route into the
Outer Banks. However, with tourism being the driving economic force for the Outer Banks, the
two existing spans (35 and 60 years old) are always occupied and overburdened with traffic.
This leads to local law enforcement agencies having to control traffic congestion during the
summer months, due to having only one access point.

The construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge will create a new route to enter the northern
Outer Banks beach communities- This will greatly lmprove traffic flow and emergency response
times. As hurricanes, nor'easters, and coastal storms are a constant threat throughout the year,

having a second evacuation route for our residents and visitors would be a significant
improvement for our community.

The Town of Kitty Hawk serves as the gateway to the Outer Banks and has three main priorities
preserving its rich history, enhancing, and protecting its natural resources, and promoting
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resilience. The construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge aligns with these priorities and will help
both the Town and the Outer Banks thrive for many years to come.

The funding received from toll revenues and the Transportation lnfrastructure Finance and
lnnovation Act (TlFlA) loan is not sufficient to cover the necessary expenses. Therefore,
additional funding is required. The Town of Kitty Hawk strongly endorses the North Carolina
Turnpike Authority's proposal to accelerate the construction of this essential project.

We appreciate your consideration and support of this initiative.

Respectfu lly,

\.1\D' (//-fr'
D. Craig Garriss
Mayor



                                                       
 
 
 

 

Outer Banks Chamber of Commerce 

PO Box 1757, 101 Town Hall Dr.    www.outerbankschamber.com 

Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948                                                                                                                252.441.8144 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
The Outer Banks Chamber of Commerce representing over 800 businesses in the Currituck, Dare and 
Ocracoke region, supports the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) Turnpike 
Authority submitting an application to the U.S. Department of Transportation for a Multimodal Project 
Discretionary Grant (MPDG) Opportunity to support the construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge. 

Currently there is only one crossing of the Currituck Sound along the North Carolina Coast, which is the 
Wright Memorial Bridge, on US 158 at the southern end of Currituck County near its border with Dare 
County. The Outer Banks are a major tourism destination in the Mid- Atlantic Region and an economic 
engine for northeastern North Carolina. 

The Mid-Currituck Bridge project will substantially improve traffic flow on the thoroughfares in the 
project area, substantially reduce congestion and travel time for Outer Banks visitors and commuters 
and provide a critically needed second hurricane evacuation route from the northern Outer Banks. 
Additional benefits of the project include reducing operating costs for passenger cars and freight 
vehicles, stimulating tourism in Northeast North Carolina, and improving public health by reducing air 
emissions from vehicles.    

Even after accounting for funding from toll revenues and Transportation Infrastructure Finance and 
Innovation Act (TIFIA) loans, additional funding is required.  The Outer Banks Chamber fully supports the 
North Carolina Turnpike Authority's application for $425 million to expedite construction of this much 
needed project. 

Respectfully, 

Robert  DeFazio                  Karen S. Brown       

Robert DeFazio, Chairman of the Board                                        Karen S. Brown, President & CEO                                                                        
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April 18, 2024 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
The Town of Duck, North Carolina supports the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) 
Turnpike Authority submitting an application to the U.S. Department of Transportation for a Multimodal 
Project Discretionary Grant (MPDG) to support the construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge. 
 
Currently there is only one crossing of the Currituck Sound along the North Carolina Coast, which is the 
Wright Memorial Bridge, on US 158 at the southern end of Currituck County near its border with Dare 
County. The Outer Banks are a major tourism destination in the Mid- Atlantic Region and an economic 
engine for northeastern North Carolina. 
 
The Mid-Currituck Bridge project will substantially improve traffic flow on the thoroughfares in the 
project area, substantially reduce congestion and travel time for Outer Banks visitors and commuters, and 
provide a critically needed second hurricane evacuation route from the northern Outer Banks. Currently, 
thousands of visitors travel through the Town of Duck to reach their destination in Currituck County to 
enjoy the beaches there. All must travel on a two-lane highway that is currently over capacity due to the 
volume of vehicles and this leads to significant concerns should an evacuation be ordered in advance of a 
weather emergency. Additional benefits of the project include reducing operating costs for passenger cars 
and freight vehicles, stimulating tourism in Northeast North Carolina, and improving public health by 
reducing air emissions from vehicles.    
 
Even after accounting for funding from toll revenues and Transportation Infrastructure Finance and 
Innovation Act (TIFIA) loans, additional funding is required.  We fully support the North Carolina 
Turnpike Authority's application for $425 million to expedite construction of this much needed project. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

Don Kingston 
Don Kingston,  
Mayor 





 

 
 
 
 

Ben Cahoon 
Mayor 

 
Mike Siers  

Mayor Pro Tem 
 

Andy Garman 
Town Manager 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Kevin Brinkley 
Commissioner 

 
Bob Sanders 
Commissioner 

 
Megan Lambert 

Commissioner 
 

 
Town of Nags Head 

Post Office Box 99 
Nags Head, North Carolina 27959 

Telephone 252-441-5508 
Fax 252-441-0776 
nagsheadnc.gov 

 
April 18, 2024 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Re: Support of the mid-Currituck County Bridge construction 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

On behalf of the Town of Nags Head Board of Commissioners, I am forwarding this letter in support of the 
North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) Turnpike Authority’s application to the U.S. 
Department of Transportation for a Multimodal Project Discretionary Grant (MPDG) opportunity to support 
the construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge. 

Currently there is only one crossing of the Currituck Sound along the North Carolina Coast, which is the 
Wright Memorial Bridge, on US 158 at the southern end of Currituck County near its border with Dare 
County. The Outer Banks are a major tourism destination in the Mid-Atlantic Region and an economic 
engine for northeastern North Carolina. The Mid-Currituck Bridge will divert a significant amount of traffic 
well north of the Wright Memorial Bridge, providing another crossing of the sound and providing a much 
quicker route for vehicles traveling to the Currituck and northern Dare portions of the Outer Banks.  

Additionally, this project will substantially improve traffic flow on the Wright Memorial Bridge and on US 
158 in southern Currituck and northern Dare Counties. This will provide a major benefit for travelers to 
Nags Head, substantially reducing congestion and travel time and providing a critically needed second 
hurricane evacuation route from the northern Outer Banks. Additional benefits of the project include 
reducing operating costs for passenger cars and freight vehicles, stimulating tourism in Northeast North 
Carolina, and improving public health by reducing air emissions from vehicles.    

We fully support the North Carolina Turnpike Authority's application for $425 million to expedite 
construction of this much needed project. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Benjamin Cahoon, Mayor 
Town of Nags Head 





 Previous Letters of Support 

1. “Support for the Mid-Currituck Bridge Project” – Camden County, February 14, 2019.
2. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – Edenton-Chowan

Chamber of Commerce, February 14, 2019.
3. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – Elizabeth

City/Pasquotank County, February 14, 2019.
4. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – Perquimans County,

February 14, 2019.
5. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – The Outer Banks

Chamber of Commerce, February 13, 2019.
6. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – Albemarle Rural

Planning Organization, February 12, 2019.
7. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – Currituck Chamber of

Commerce, February 12, 2019.
8. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – The Outer Banks

Visitors Bureau, February 12, 2019.
9. Supporting NCTA’s INFRA application for Mid-Currituck Bridge – Town of Duck,

February 12, 2019.
10. Supporting construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge and its continued inclusion in the

State Transportation Improvement Plan” – Town Council of the Town of Duck, North
Carolina, April 2017.

11. “Supporting the Mid-Currituck Bridge Project”- Elizabeth City Area Chamber of
Commerce, March 2017.

12. “Supporting construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge and its continued inclusion in the
State Transportation Improvement Plan” – Town of Southern Shores, March 2017.

13. “Supporting construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge and its continued inclusion in the
State Transportation Improvement Plan” – County of Currituck, March 2017.

14. “In Support of including US 158, US 168 and the Mid-Currituck Bridge on the Strategic
Transportation Corridors Network Map” – County of Currituck, December 2014.

15. “In Support of including US 158, US 168 and the Mid-Currituck Bridge on the Strategic
Transportation Corridors Network Map” – County of Dare, December 2014.

16. “Supporting the construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge and urging the Joint Legislative
Transportation Oversight Committee to endorse the project” – Town Council of the Town
of Duck, North Carolina, October 2012.

17. “Supporting the construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge”- County of Dare, October 2012.
18. “Supporting Gap Funding for the Mid-Currituck Bridge” – County of Dare, January 2013,

June 2012.
19. “Supporting Gap Funding for the Mid-Currituck Bridge” – Town of Southern Shores,

October 2012.
20. “Currituck Mid_County Bridge Funding” – County of Dare, June 2012

Mid-Currituck Bridge 
Letters of Support 



21. “Approving the North Carolina Turnpike Authority Draft Environmental Study
Alternative, MCB4, of the NCTA and FHWA as identified in the DEIS” – Town of
Southern Shores, April 2011.

22. “Supporting Gap Funding for the Mid-Currituck Bridge” – County of Currituck, February
2011.

23. “Approving the North Carolina Turnpike Authority Draft Environmental Study
Alternative, MCB4 as the only alternative” – Town of Southern Shores, May 2010.

24. “Supporting the communities of Aydlett and Waterlily in opposition to US 158/ Mid-
Currituck Bridge Interchange (Option B) and barrier wall preventing safe and convenient
travel from Waterlily road” – County of Currituck, October 2009.

25. “Supporting   the   Mid-Currituck   Bridge   and   North   Carolina   Turnpike Authority’s
presentation” – County of Currituck, March 2008.

26. “In Support of Grant Request for two million dollars of Federal Highway Transportation
Funds to conduct feasibility study for the Mid-Currituck Sound Bridge” – County of
Currituck, April 2005.

27. “In Support of Grant Request for two million dollars of Federal Highway Transportation
Funds to conduct feasibility study for the Mid-Currituck Sound Bridge” – County of Dare,
March 2005.

28. “Supporting widening of NC 12 and Fly-over at the intersection of US 158 -NC 12” –
County of Currituck, September 2004.

29. “Supporting immediate construction of the Mid-Currituck County Bridge and support of
Local Government Jurisdiction” – County of Dare, November 2002.

30. Supporting the Mid-Currituck Bridge and opposing the widening of NC 12” – Town of
Southern Shores, September 2002.

31. “Supporting the efforts of NCDOT to include Hurricane Evacuation as a part of the purpose
and need study for the Mid-Currituck Sound Bridge” – County of Dare, July 2002.

32. “Support of the efforts of NCDOT to include hurricane evacuation as a purpose and need
for the Currituck mid-county bridge project” – County of Currituck, July 2002.

33. Request to NCDOT to include several projects in the 2004-2010 Transportation
Improvement Program including Construction of the Currituck Mid-County Bridge, –
County of Currituck, November 2001.

34. “Supporting widening of NC 12 and Currituck Mid-County Bridge” – County of Currituck,
February 2001.

35. Request to NCDOT to include several projects in the 2001 Transportation Improvement
Program including Construction of the Currituck Mid-County Bridge, – County of
Currituck, December 2000.

36. “Supporting the Mid-Currituck Sound Bridge” – Town of Southern Shores, April 2000.
37. "Southern Shores to Participate in Mid-Currituck Bridge Case"

Mid-Currituck Bridge 
Letters of Support 









February 14, 201 9 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

PERQUIMANS COUNTY 

Economic Development 
P.O. Box 45 

Hertford, NC 27944 

US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Madam Secretary: 

Perquimans County, a neighboring county to Currituck and Dare Counties in North Carolina, 
supports the North Carolina Department of Transportation (NCDOT) Turnpike Authority submitting 
an application for an Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) federal grant to support the 
construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge. 

Currently there is only one crossing of the Currituck Sound along the North Carolina Coast, which 
is the Wright Memorial Bridge, on US 158 at the southern end of Currituck County near its border 
with Dare County. The Outer Banks are a major tourism destination in the Mid- Atlantic Region 
and an economic engine for northeastern North Carolina. 

The Mid-Currituck Bridge project will substantially improve traffic flow on the thoroughfares in the 
project area, substantially reduce travel time for Outer Bank visitors and commuters, and 
substantially reduce hurricane clearance time. Additional benefits of the Project include 
reducing operating costs for passenger cars and freight vehicles, stimulating tourism in Northeast 
North Carolina and improving public health by reducing air emissions from vehicles. 

After accounting for funding from toll revenue and the funding expected from a Transportation 
Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act (TIF!A) loan, the North Carolina Turnpike Authority is 
requesting a $75 million INFRA award to construct the project. INFRA funds will be used for 
construction costs. The Mid-Currituck Bridge project meets all INFRA grant merit criteria and 
would positively affect mobility throughout the region, state and the Mid-Atlantic States. 

David Goss 
Economic Development Consultant 
Perquimans County 





 

  
Lloyd E. Griffin III 

RTAC Board Chair 
Rhett White 

RTCC Board Chair 

Angela M. Welsh 

Director 
www.albemarlecommission.org 

512 South Church Street 

Hertford, NC 27944 

P:  252.426.5775 

F:  252.426.8482 

      February 12, 2019 

 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

US Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Madam Secretary: 

 

The Rural Transportation Advisory Committee (RTAC) is 

the duly recognized transportation planning policy board for the 

Albemarle Rural Planning Organization (ARPO) of which Currituck 

County is a member.  The ARPO RTAC supports the North Carolina 

Department of Transportation (NCDOT) submitting an application for an 

Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) federal grant to support 

the construction of the Mid Currituck Bridge. 

 

Currently there is only one crossing of the Currituck Sound along the 

North Carolina Coast the Wright Memorial Bridge on US 158 at the 

southern end of Currituck County near its border with Dare 

County. The Outer Banks are a major tourism destination in the Mid- 

Atlantic Region and an economic engine for eastern North Carolina. 

The Mid-Currituck bridge project will substantially improve traffic flow on 

the thoroughfares in the project area, substantially reduce travel time 

for Outer Bank visitors and commuters, and substantially reduce 

hurricane clearance time.  Additional benefits of the Project include 

reducing operating costs for passenger cars and freight vehicles and 

improving public health by reducing air emissions from vehicles.  

 

After accounting for funding from toll revenue and the funding 

expected from a Transportation Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 

Act( TIFIA) loan, the NCTA is requesting a$ 75 million INFRA award to 

construct the project. INFRA funds will be used for construction costs. 

The Mid- Currituck Bridge project meets all INFRA grant merit criteria 

and would positively affect mobility throughout the region, state and 

Mid- Atlantic states.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Lloyd E. Griffin III 

      ARPO RTAC Chairman 
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Town of Southern Shores
5375 N. Virginia Dare Trail, Southern Shores, NC 27949

Phone 252-261-2394 I Fax 252-255-0876
www.southernshores-nc.gov

Resolution 2012-10-03

Whereas the Town of Southern Shores in Dare County is bisected by North
Carolina Highway 12 which is the only route currently available for motor vehicles
traveling to and from the Currituck County Outer Banks; and

Whereas the Town of Southern Shores (as evidenced by the attached
resolutions previously adopted) has continued to support the efforts of the State
of North Carolina, particularly the North Carolina General Assembly, the North
Carolina Department of Transportation, and the North Carolina Turnpike
Authority, to plan, fund, and construct a motor vehicle bridge over the Currituck
Sound from mainland Currituck County to the Currituck County Outer Banks; and

Whereas the existence of a vehicle bridge over the Currituck Sound connecting
the Currituck County Outer Banks to the Currituck County mainland will provide a
safer route for transiting motor vehicle traffic and a more efficient route for motor
vehicles providing services to citizens and emergency evacuations from the
Currituck County Outer Banks;

Now Therefore be it resolved that as a communication to the Joint Legislative
Transportation Oversight Committee of the North Carolina General Assembly,
the Town of Southern Shores, by and through its Town Council duly elected by
its citizens, does respectfully urge the legislative members of the Joint Legislative
Transportation Oversight Committee in making findings and recommendations to
the House and Senate of the 2013 General Assembly to recommend continued
funding of gap fund appropriations necessary for the Mid-Currituck Bridge
Project and continued support of all other resources necessary for the completion
of this project.

This the 2~,day of October, 2012.

Mayor 6’
Attest: Town Clerk

(Seal)

Town ofSouthern Shores, NC
Resolution 2012-10-03
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Town of Southern Shores
5375 N. Virginia Dare Trail, Southern Shores, NC 27949

phone 252-261-2394 / Fax 252-255-0876
~

Resolution 2011-04-03

TOWN OF SOUTHERN SHORES RESOLUTION
SUPPORTING GAP FUNDING FOR THE

MID-CURRITUCK BRIDGE

WHEREAS, the Town of Southern Shores recognizes that a bridge across the Currituck Sound from the
mainland of Currituck County to Corolla is vitally important to the economic growth and general well
being of the State of North Carolina by providing an undeniably better, safer access for residents,
vacationers and business travelers to the Northern Outer Banks; and,

WHEREAS, the Town of Southern Shores has and does support efforts to protect the State’s natural and
cultural resources while moving forward with the construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge in an
expeditious manner; and,

WHEREAS, the last two State of North Carolina budgets authorized and implemented “Gap Funding” in
support of the Mid-Currituck Bridge through the NC Department of Transportation funding without
which the project’s feasibility would be in serious peril and cause immediate delays; and,

WHEREAS, any reallocation of the necessary “Gap Funding” for the Mid-Currituck Bridge, would delay
progress on this most critical public safety and economic development infrastructure project for one of
North Carolina’s most prized tourist destinations.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town Council of the Town of Southern Shores, NC
respectfully requests the North Carolina General Assembly to continue with the appropriation of
necessary “Gap Funding” for the Mid-Currituck Bridge which has been authorized and included in the
last two North Carolina Budgets.

ADOPTED t~Q ~~;p day of April, 2011

~ ‘~r

ATTEST:

Town Clerk1









Town of Southern Shores
5375 N. Virginia Dare Trail, Southern Shores, NC 27949

Phone 252.261-2394! Fax 252-255-0876

info@southeru8hort8~I~C40~’

www.southernshores.flC.gov
Resolution 2010-05-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE SOJJnLERN SHORES TOWN COUNCIL APPROVING THE
NORTH CAROLiNA TURNPIKE AUTHORifY DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL STUDY
ALTERNATIVE MCB4 AS THE ONLY ALTERNATIVE FOR CONSTRUCFION 01? TUE MID
CURRITIJCK BRIDGE ACCEPTABLE TO THE TOWN OF SOUTHERN SHORES MW
REJECTING ANY FUTURE IMPLEMENTATION OF ALTERNATIVE MCBI’S FUTURE
PLAN FOR ADDRESSING STORM WATER ISSUES ON NC 12 IN SOUTHERN SHORES

WHEREAS, the Town ofSouthern Shores is a quiet residential community maintaining a commitment
to preserve the unique natural environment and

WHEREAS, the North Carolina Turnpike Authority (NCTA) Mid-Currituck Bridge Study Draft
Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) ofMarch 2010 proposes as the recommended alternative for
construction of the Mid-Currituck Bridge to be Alternative MCB4, and

C WHEREAS, this Alternative MCB4 does not recommend any alterations to NC 12 through the Town ofSouthern Shores,

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Southern Shores Town Council is in total support of
Alternative MCB4 as the only acceptable bridge construction alternative; and

BE if FURTHER RESOLVED that the Southern Shores Town Council recognizes that NC 12 storm
water drainage problems need to be addressed, but the Southern Shores Town Council opposes the plan
proposed in Alternative MCB2 as a future means for remediating the storm water drainage issues, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Southern Shores Town Council will work with the North
Carolina Department ofTransportation (NCDOT) to develop an acceptable means ofaddressing storm
water drainage on NC 12.

Town Clerk

C

2010.



















Town of Southern Shorese ~-r

“A Town of Volunteers”
6 Skyline Road, Southern Shores, NC 27949

- T&ephofle: (252) 261-2394 Fax: (252) 261-0452

Web Site: southerflShores.OrQ
E-maR. nfo@southernshoreS.OryResolu ion 02-OQ-0164 ~

CAROUNk

*zFSOIJ !TION OP THE. TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF SOUTHERN SHORES
IN SUPPORT OF A MII)-CIJRRITUCK BRIDGE AND OPPOSITION TO WIDENING NC 12

WI-IFREAS, the Currituck County beaches have become extremely popular and the traffic load heading there
tbrout’li mainland Cnrriti,ek County. the NC 12 and I IS I 5X intersection, the Towns of Kitty Hawk. Southern
Shores and Duck continues to rapidly increase: and

WHEREAS, there is only one current access corridor to these beaches as described above:

WHEREAS, the current traffic counts taken by the NC Department ol Iransportation in 2001 indicate that the vast
maiority of the traffic load (70% on a summer weekend, 60% on a summer weekday and 66% on a non Summer
weekday) using this route have a destination in the Currituck County Outer Banks; and

WHERLAS. construction of a Mid-Currituck Bridge would most signiticantly lessen this traffic load on the
aibrementioned roads. alleviate the current traffic hack-tip. save enerizy resources now consumed by Iratlic
gridlock and provide an alternative route thr both safety and hurricane evacuation; and

Q WHEREAS, the current DOT Currituck Sound Area Transportation Study (‘VIP l>roject R-2576) is examiningalternatives to alleviate the current problem: and

WHEREAS. the focus of’ the. current study effhrt is not directed at alleviating the current and growing problem
primarily through the construction of the Mid—Currituck Bridge: and

WHEREAS, some focus has been placed upon widening NC 2 through the towns of Southern Shore.s and Duck to
solve trallie problems with attendant destruction of the environment and character of both towns.

NOW. THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED. the Town of Southern Shores Town Council once again reiterates that
the construction of the Mid—Currituck Bridge as soon as possible is imperative 11w traffic. saIëty and public service
reasons. Construction in 2009 as is presently planned is unacceptable.

FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED, the [own of Southern Shores Council is strongly opposed to widening of Nc 12
through the town of Southern Shores because it would destroy both the environment and character of our town.

FURTHER BE l’I RESOLVED, copy of this resolution he forwarded to Secretary of Transportation. Lyndo
[ippen, Senator Marc Basnight, Representative Bill Culpepper and Commissioner Stan White. Board ol
Transportation Member.

Adopted this thc 3d day of September 2002.

MtES’F:

C . ‘ 7~).1 ~
lown Clerk

















Town of Southern Shores
“A Town of Volunteers”

6 Skyline Road, Southern Shores, NC 27949
Telephone: (252) 261-2394 Fax: (252) 261-0452

Web Site: ~~u~hernshoies.Org
E-maU: toss@beaChliflkCOm

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF SOUTHERN
SHORES TN SUPPORT OF A MID~CURRITUCK SOUND BRIDGE

WHEREAS, the construction of a Mid-Currituck Sound Bridge between Mainland
Currituck County and the Northern Outer Banks has been studied and discussed for many
years as to need an appropriateness; and

WHEREAS, the increasing pace of construction and the growing density of completed
homes on the northern end of the Outer Banks in Currituck County accentuate the need
for such a northern bridge connection to the mainland; and

WHEREAS, the aforementioned residential construction strains our resources as it brings
an ever increasing tide of Northern Outer Banks traffic through Dare County to and from
the Wright Memorial Bridge crossing; and

t WHEREAS, the lack of a northern bridge connection to the mainland severely hampersthe ability of Currituck County to provide various types of emergency and educational
services in a timely and cost effective manner; and

WHEREAS, the only emergency evacuation route from the beaches of Currituck County
is NC Route 12 which not only poses a serious safety problem for the residents and
vacationers in that area but is also a complicating factor in an emergency evacuation of
Dare County and the affected Towns in Dare County; and

WHEREAS, previously ordered evacuations have caused delays of up to four (4) hours to
depart the northern beaches of Currituck County because there is only one way out.

NOW, THEREFORE BE TT RESOLVED THAT, the Town Council of the Town of
Southern Shores strongly urges the State of North Carolina, through the Department of
Transportation, to move forward as rapidly as possible and with high priority, for the
planning and construction of a Mid-Currituck Sound Bridge from Mainland Currituck
County to the Northern Outer Banks.

Adopted this the 4~ day of April 2000.

ATTEST:

E~ttc.( ~
Town Clerk Mayor



Southern Shores to Participate in 
Mid-Currituck Bridge Case

The City will file an amicus curiae brief in 
support of the project

At its May 3 meeting, the Southern Shores City Council previously 
announced that it will file a “friend of the court” amicus brief in 
support of the Mid-Currituck Bridge as part of ongoing litigation 
over the project. The Southern Environmental Law Center (SELC) 
has been waging a legal battle to block the bridge, and according to 
City Manager Cliff Ogburn, Southern Shores now has until June 13 
to file its brief opposing the bridge’s position. 

The SELC filed the lawsuit on behalf of the North Carolina Wild-
life Federation and a group called No Mid-Currituck Bridge. It 
appears that the actual decision by the Southern Shores Council 
to initiate the litigation was made during a closed session of their 
April 14 meeting.

The decision to enter the case is the latest and clearest example of 
recent efforts by Dare County municipalities to build momentum 
toward construction of the proposed five-mile toll bridge from the 
Currituck Mainland to the Currituck Outer Banks that aims, among 
other things, to alleviate summer traffic congestion.

Those efforts have included the recent passage of resolutions in 
favor of the bridge by several Dare County cities, county commis-
sioners, and the Dare County Board of Tourism.

Last December, Judge Louise Wood Flanagan of the US District 
Court for the Eastern District of North Carolina ruled against 
SELC’s lawsuit to halt the bridge project. However, that ruling 
came on the heels of an NCDOT announcement that the bridge 
would be delayed two years due to litigation, moving the bridge’s 
construction start date forward to at least 2025.

On January 31 of this year, the SELC filed an appeal requesting 
that the United States Court of Appeals for the Fourth Circuit de-
clare the 2012 NCDOT analysis prepared for the bridge as “illegal 
and obsolete.” And on April 5, SELC filed its opening briefs with 
that court.

* * *
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